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There are still a couple of places left for the heritage bus trip to 
Nanango on 26 June.  It looks like being a great day so be quick to 
put your name down so you don’t miss out.  Should all the places be 
full, we will be taking names for a waiting list in case of unexpected 
last minute cancellations.  The bus will be departing at 8am SHARP 
and everyone is asked to be at the Civic Centre no later than 
7.45am. 

It also isn’t too late to put your name down for the oral history 
workshop which is being held on 31 July at the Wynnum Ambulance 
Auditorium.  There are four places only left though.  Bookings are 
being taken at the Resource Centre or at the next meeting. 

The next fundraising event at Lota House is “Christmas in July” being 
held on 24 July 2010.  I know from past experience that the Friends 
of Lota House put on great events and I am looking forward to 
attending this one as well.  If you are interested in joining a table of 
WMHS members, please see Myrtle and/or Jill. 

A “Get to Know Other Members” social day is being held at the 
Croquet Club at Wynnum on 8 August 2010.  The morning will begin 
at 10am with a lesson on how to play croquet and will conclude with 
a BBQ lunch.   

Finally, very happy 80th birthday wishes are going out to our latest 
life member, Noela Stratton.  Happy birthday Noela!!! 

Until next month. 

FROM THE EDITOR  Sandy Liddle 
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Thursday 17 June at 7.30pm 
 

GENERAL MEETING 
 

Ambulance Museum Auditorium  
(Cnr Cedar Street & Tingal Road, Wynnum) 

 
Speaker: Noela Stratton 
Topic: The Bell 
 
Speaker: Keith Bolton 
Topic: The Maritime Museum 
 
 
Gold coin entry – covers hire of venue and Supper. 
 
 
Raffle:  This month’s raffle prize is once again a mystery 
prize.   
  

  
 
 

Tickets are only $1.00 each or 3 for $2.00. 
 
 
Bring and buy stall  -  Please bring your unwanted gifts, 
cakes, fruit, vegetables, plants, etc to a meeting or leave at 
the Resource Centre.  .  All proceeds from this stall go to 
support the Resource Centre  
 
 
Appreciation to Eris Powell, Daphne Liddle and Sandy Liddle for 
providing your supper this month. 
 

JUNE MEETING DETAILS 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GENERAL MEETINGS:  Afternoon set up:   Col Brown, John McIntyre, Jill Greenhill and Myrtle Beitz 
    Welcome at Door and raffles:  Ian Wheeler & Anne Hall 
    Bring and buy:   Jan Aplin and Carmel Henderson 
    Kitchen Coordinator:  Margaret Mack 
    Supper Coordinator:  Deborah Tearle 

Supper Donations and servers: Betty Powell, Jan Aplin, Jan Bird, Margaret O’Neil, Myrtle Beitz, 
Irene Morgan, Sherley Williams, Lena McCreadie, Shirley 
Houghton, Beryl Kennedy, Dawn Wilkins, Betty Mottram, Ian 
Wheeler, Lyla Feige, Sandy Liddle, Laurima Rabe, Minnie 
Bowman, Noela Stratton, Beth Hume, Eris Powell, Daphne Liddle, 
Nena Robertson, Alison Roff, Jan Parnell, Margaret Collins, 
Deborah Tearle, Lyn Shanks, Shirley Jeffries, Thelma Crouch, 
Carol Astill, Ann Wentzel, Wave Oehlmann, Lou & Anne Hall 

Raffle prizes: Sandra Wheeler 
Speaker Coordinator: Myrtle Beitz 
 
 

NEWSLETTERS: Compiler & Editor: Sandy Liddle 
 Printing: Ian Wheeler 
 Delivery Coordinator: Noela Stratton 
 Delivery persons: Ian Kennedy, Nena Robertson, John McIntyre, Minnie Bowman, 

Jill Greenhill, Sherley Williams, Eris Powell, Margaret Mack, Glenn 
Rolfe, Sue Laakso, Lena McCreadie, Myrtle Beitz, Jan Bird, Jack 
Sands, Kerry Greensill 

 
 
RESOURCE CENTRE: Volunteers on duty: Minnie Bowman, Ian Wheeler, Sherley Williams, Ian Kennedy, 

John McIntyre, Brian Brandenburg, Noela Stratton, Dennis O’Neill, 
Col Brown, Myrtle Beitz, Dawn Wilkins, Jan Aplin 

 Information Sources: Lloyd Kelk, Jack Sands and Kate Harbison 
 
 
TOURS: Planning & Coordination: Brian Brandenburg and Jan Parnell 
 Booklet: Jill Greenhill 
 Bookings: Sandy Liddle at General Meetings 
  Resource Centre staff each weekday 
 
 
ORAL HISTORY:  Brian Brandenburg 
 
Can you help in any way?  If so, please let us know.  We are always looking for willing members to help in any way possible. 

REGULAR SOCIETY VOLUNTEERS AND HELPERS 

President: Brian Brandenburg 3396 5760 president@wmhs.org.au 
 
Vice President: Jan Parnell 3396 6001 
 
Secretary: Lena McCreadie 3393 4393 secretary@wmhs.org.au 
 
Treasurer: Sandy Liddle 3207 4467 treasurer@wmhs.org.au 
 
Librarian: Jill Greenhill 3393 3208 library@wmhs.org.au 
 
Events Coordinator: Myrtle Beitz 3396 4711 events@wmhs.org.au 
 
Membership Secretary: Noela Stratton 3396 0069 membership@wmhs.org.au 
 
Newsletter Editor: Sandy Liddle 3207 4467 newsletter@wmhs.org.au 
 
Supper coordinator: Deborah Tearle 3396 9697 supper@wmhs.org.au 
 
Welfare Officer: Kerry Greensill 3396 3634 welfare@wmhs.org.au 
 
Committee members: Anne Hall 0412 634 569 
 Peter Liddle 3207 4467  
 
Life Members: Myrtle Beitz, John Davies, Jack Sands, Jill Greenhill, Noela Stratton 
Late life member: Merv Beitz 
 
Patrons: Cr. Peter Cumming   
 Paul Lucas MP. 

2010 COMMITTEE MEMBERS 
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Below is the 2010 supper roster.  If you are unable to oblige on your assigned date of roster, if possible, please find a replacement 
or contact Deborah on 3396 9697. 
 
JUNE:   Sandy Liddle  3207 4467  JULY:  Minnie Bowman  3893 0527 
   Daphne Liddle  3396 8921    Nena Robertson  3396 2524 
   Eris Powell       Shirley Jeffries  3893 1101 
 
AUGUST: Lyn Shanks  3396 3792  SEPTEMBER: Jan Aplin   3396 4728 
   Jan Bird   3396 6690    Ann Wentzel  3399 5175 
   Carol Astill       Wave Oehlmann  3393 3445 
 
OCTOBER: Lou & Anne Hall  0412 634 569  NOVEMBER: Myrtle Beitz  3396 4711 
   Beryl Kennedy  3396 6399    Margaret O’Neil  3348 3123 
           Lena McCreadie  3396 4393 
 
 
Assistance is still required to fill the roster in June and October.  Please consider helping out.  Contact 
Deborah if you can assist. 
 
If you would like to volunteer to help out on supper roster in 2010 or would like to swap your assigned roster month to 
another one, please contact Deborah on 3396 9697.  Your assistance would be appreciated.   
 

 
MANY HANDS MAKE LIGHT WORK 

 
Deborah Tearle, Supper Coordinator 

 

2010 SUPPER ROSTER 
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A few weeks ago I attended the Family and Local History Fair held at the Donald Simpson Centre at 
Cleveland.  I arrived a little after 9am and the venue was already packed.  A good sign.  Jan Parnell, the 
treasurer for History Queensland, was on the door and was pleased with the turn out.  The Local History 
Fair is held every two years and it is well worth spending the day there.  There were guest speakers from 
the National Archives, the State Library and the Queensland State Archives as well as others.  I attended 
a lecture by Paul Parton from the Church of Jesus Christ Latter Day Saints.  As part of the Church's 
religious beliefs, they have compiled a huge archive of information on genealogy which is housed in 
their Research Centre in Salt Lake City, USA.  A lot of work is also being done online.  The lecture was 
about an ongoing project to record Church and Parish records in the Shires of England.  I was fascinated 
by the talk and to hear that volunteers are needed to research information.  You can combine it with your 
own efforts to trace family members.  We should also be proud of the work being done by members of 
the WMHS to preserve our own local history. 
  
One of the delights of the Local History Fair is to peruse the displays of other historical groups and talk 
about their efforts to preserve the past.  Next to the display of the WMHS, which was very well attended, 
was the Boggo Road History Group.  I purchased a number of books which told the story of this grim 
institution.  I was also interested to find out that the group plan to conduct tours later in the year.  This 
would be worth a visit.   The Caloundra and districts history group had for sale a set of CD's about a 
group of Irish Famine female orphans who were sent to Queensland prior to separation.  I also 
purchased a copy of Jarvis Finger's  history of St. Helena.  Jill also has a copy for the library.  We have 
so much history here in Queensland and it is wonderful to see groups supporting it.  I also made a stop at 
the Dayboro and districts stand.  For our September trip we are going to visit the Tramway Museum, 
which we put off two years ago due to the tornado which devastated the suburb of the Gap.  Jan Parnell 
recently suggested to me that we should go on to Dayboro.  What a great idea. There are a number of 
things on in the town that weekend and the local history society has offered to cater lunch.  An offer I 
couldn't refuse.  More on that later.  All said the Local History Fair, was a wonderful experience.  I would 
like to extend our thanks to the History Queensland for organising it.  I would also like thank Jill Greenhill 
and John McIntyre for organising the display for the WMHS.  There was a great deal of interest in our 
group and many people who had an interest or connections with Wynnum visited the site. 
  
The Nanango bus trip is coming up on Saturday 26th June.  I am very excited about this trip.  Thanks to 
Doug and Deborah Tearle we have a local connection.  I spent a wonderful day recently with them taking 
to the people of Nanango.  Lunch will be a Ringsfield House in the heart of the town where we will have a 
talk by local historian Liz Caffrey and be entertained by bush poets.  Numbers are filling up fast so don't 
miss out.  "History Alive"  is to be held on Saturday and Sunday, 12,13th June at Fort Lytton.  This is 
another event not to be missed. 
 
I hope to see you all at the next meeting. 
 

Brian Brandenburg, President 

FROM THE PRESIDENT 



 

 
 

The Society was present at the History Qld Fair, held in Cleveland on Sunday 23 June and 
again obtained more records of people who were patients at St Kilda Hospital.  Thank you 
to the helpers who came and helped look after the stall.  It is surprising how many people, 
who live in other suburbs, tell us of an association they may have with the Wynnum / Manly 
area. 

 
At the Fair, two purchases were made or the Resource Room.  They are:- 

 
Microfiche listing  “Transmission of Real Estate by Death 1878 – 1940” 
The fiche list all entries in The Queensland Government Gazette giving the date of the 
relevant gazette and the page numbers.  We are hoping to obtain access to the 
Government Gazettes held at Fort Lytton to look up Wynnum Manly entries. 
 
The book published in 2010, “The St Helena Story” by Jarvis Finger. 
This is an excellent illustrated history of colonial Queensland’s island prison. 

 

 
 
 

• History Alive – a Living History Spectacular - is being staged again this year on 
Saturday/Sunday 12/13 June at Fort Lytton. The Society will be mounting a static display..  
Please come along.  If you wear your badge and say you are working on a stall you get in 
for FREE.  And we do need some more helpers.  Contact me (Jill) for details. 

 
• Bill Laurie was a visitor to the Resource Room in January 2010.  Since returning to his 

home in Falkirk Scotland he has sent us a copy of a booklet produced by the Falkirk 
Museums on Carron, the firm that manufactured the cannon which stands outside the 
Wynnum Library.   See pages 6 and 7 of this newsletter. 

 
Bill took our information, about the fate of the twelve Carron Cannons in Queensland, back 
to his local Falkirk History Society.  He says that his society is attempting to collect 
information about all the Carron cannons that appear in many places around the world.  Bill 
is coming back to visit us when he returns to Brisbane next October.  

 
 

 
                            Ordinance No. 60756 cast in 1800 at Carron Company, Scotland 
 
 

 
Till next time, Jill Greenhill 

Librarian 
 

NEWS FROM THE RESOURCE CENTRE – June 2010  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Resource Centre 
address 

 
Civic Centre 
Shop 7, 66 Bay Tce 
Wynnum 
 
(outside entrance to Wynnum 
Public Library) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Monday – Friday  
(except Public Holidays) 
 
10am – 12 noon 
 
 

Resource Centre opening 
hours 
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WHERE WAS I?         May 2010 

 
The Memorial is in the grass of Bandstand Park, opposite Picton Parade and half way between the Lower and Upper Esplanade  A 
tree, planted to mark the location of the memorial, has died. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
     The plaque was unveiled on the 27 January 1997 by the Rotary Club of Wynnum Manly, in remembrance of the 50th anniversary 
of the death .of Paul Harris. 
 
     Paul Harris was the driving force behind the first Rotary Club in USA. Rotary had its humble beginnings in Chicago, when four 
friends met to solve the problem of unfriendly trading practices that were the vogue of the first decade of the twentieth century.  They 
felt a need for some one to foster a climate of goodwill and respect amongst business and professional men. 
 
     By 1911 clubs had been formed in Canada, England and Ireland as well as east and. west coast of America. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

WHERE AM I?         June 2010 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Have your answers ready for the next meeting. 
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The Carron Company was Scotland’s first large scale industrial 
concern and by far the most important industrial employer in 
the Falkirk area for many decades.  The company was 
liquidated in 1982 leaving a legacy of over 200years of iron-
making history. 
 
In November 1759 a small group of ambitious businessmen 
came together with the intention in the “art and business of 
smelting iron ore and ironstone and casting the same into 
cylinders . . . bar iron  . . . rods  . .  plate iron . . .and other tools 
whatsoever.” 
 
 
 

        Falkirk in 1830 with Carron Works beyond 
 
The works were erected on the banks of the River Carron, near Falkirk and firstly known as “Roebucks, 
Garbett aand Cadells” after the partners, but within a few years they became known as ‘Carron’. 
 
Dr John Roebeck, from Sheffield was a trained chemist, first at Edinburgh and then at Leyden in Holland.  
Samusl Garbett was a practical businessman based in Birmingham.  This is where the two men met and 
collaborated in refining gold and silver. They moved to Scotland, and firstly established a works to 
produce sulphuric acid at Prestonpans.  Here they met William S Cardell, who was already a wealthy 
shipowner and merchant and had tried unsuccessfully to produce iron on his own estate.  Instead he 
was importing iron from Scandinavia.  He encouraged his new friends to set up the ironworks at Carron. 
 
William Cardell’s son, also William, became the first manager and was largely responsible for bringing 
the works into existence on the ground.  Dr Roebuck improved the quality and quantity of the output and 
in 1762 patented a method of manufacturing malleable (wrought) iron using pit coals. 
        
Within 20 years the Carron Company employed thousands and the 
output was enormous making the company a world leader.  The 
Company was an early user of the James Watt’s steam engine.  
Samuel Garbett established a shipping company to transport the 
Carron products to distant markets.  His son Francis became 
manager and soon built up a fleet of ships.  Carron built its own 
canal to transport goods between the works and the River Carron. 
The Company had its own collieries, brickworks and quarries. 
 
 

        
             Reconstructed Works 1888 

FEATURE ARTICLE:   Carron Company of Scotland 

 
In 1773 the Company was granted a Royal Charter for its contribution to providing employment and 
extending the exports of Great Britain. 
 
Construction of a rail network in central Scotland in the 1840’s expanded the opportunities and in 1860 a 
railway bridge over the river joined the works directly to the main lines. 
 
In the 1880 the original Carron site was completely re-organised and the blast furnaces re-built to make 
production more efficient.  In1901 Carron expanded dramatically with the construction of an engineering 
department and an additional foundry, Mungal Foundry, south of the river. 
 
Production reached is peak during World War II when 98% of production was of highest priority for the 
Ministries concerned with the war. 
 
 



 
 
 

FEATURE ARTICLE:   Carron Company of Scotland                        Cont. from page 6 

 
Carron Company was 200 years in 1959.  In 1960 a contract was awarded to supply segment castings 
for the Clyde Tunnel followed in 1961 with a similar order for the Tyne Tunnel worth £2m. 
 
Engineering was becoming more specialised and plastics were replacing cast iron, especially in many 
household items.  The Engineering Department closed in 1969, the Mungal Foundary in 1976.  1979 was 
the last profitable year for Carron.  In August 1982 the receivers were called in and share dealings on the 
Stock Market were suspended. 
 
From the ashes arose three companies, Carron Phoenix, Carron Plastics (1982) and Carron Steelyne 
(now Shires).  The old factory buildings were leveled and all that remains is a small part of the front brick 
façade, kept as a memory of the past.. 
 
The society’s interest in Carron - Wynnum’s Cannon, standing outside Wynnum Library was 
manufactured at Carron in 1800 and our Secretary Lena McCreadie, once was an employee in the office 
of the Carron Company, Falkirk. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Falkirk today, north west of Edinburgh. 
Can you find the  Carron River, Carron Bridge and Carron Valley Reservoir 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Sponsorship and support of the WMHS – Thank you to CMK Financial Solutions 
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Carl and his staff at CMK Financial Solutions very kindly provide the use of 
their printer (at no cost to the Society) every month to allow us to print off our 
monthly newsletter. 
 
The Wynnum Manly Historical Society would like to thank and acknowledge 
CMK Financial Solutions for its ongoing support and sponsorship.   
 

 
 
 

For all your financial needs and advice, contact Carl on phone 
1300 882 910. 

  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

26 June 2010 is the date of the next heritage bus tour to Nanango.  There are only a couple of places left so get in quick.  
Should all the places be full, you can place your name on the waiting list in case of cancellations. 

The bus will be departing Wynnum at 8am SHARP and returning around 5pm.  Morning tea will be at Moore and on the return 
trip we will have a brief stop at Woodford.   

Lunch is to be at 12 noon at historic Ringsfield House.  There are two price choices for meals. 

Choice 1 - $10.00:  Soup, roll and dessert 

Choice 2  $14.00:  Beef or quiche with salad and dessert. 

Cost of bus:  $30.00 per person – lunch additional (see above) 

Bookings are now being taken at the Resource Centre or at the June general meeting. 

Heritage bus tour to NANANGO                                       26 June 201026 June 
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Don’t forget the oral history workshop is taking place on Saturday, 31 July 2010.  It will be a full day event (10am – 4pm) at the 
Wynnum Ambulance Museum Auditorium.  Morning tea and lunch will be provided. 
 
Dr Helen Klaebe, Head of Postgraduate Coursework Studies, Creative Industries Faculty, QUT, and member of the Oral History 
Association of Australia, will be the workshop presenter. 

There are still four places left if you are interested in attending.  You can put your name down at any meeting or at the Resource 
Centre.  Should all places be full, you can place your name on the waiting list and as a place becomes available, you will be 
advised. 

The cost is $20.00 per person (for members) for the full day workshop and includes morning tea and lunch. 

ORAL HISTORY WORKSHOP       31 July 2010 

 
 
 
  
Mark 8 August in your diaries.   This will be a great chance to get to know other members.  It is a social day at the Croquet 
Club, Colina Street, Wynnum.   
 
The fun starts at 10am with Learn to Play croquet lessons.  Then at 12 noon a BBQ lunch will be provided. 
 

Upcoming event:  GET TO KNOW MEMBERS at CROQUET CLUB    8 August 2010 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sponsorship and support of the WMHS – Thank you to Cartridge World Wynnum 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Did you know that Cartridge World Wynnum very 
generously sponsors and supports the Wynnum Manly 
Historical Society? 
 
The Society would like to thank and acknowledge Cartridge 
World Wynnum for its ongoing support and sponsorship.   
 
 
Don't forget - for all your toner and cartridge 
needs, visit or contact Chris at Cartridge World 
Wynnum. 
 

 
  



 
The meeting opened at 7.30pm.  45 members were present.  10 apologies were received and there were 
two visitors, Val Bowman and Christine Stevens. 
 
President, Brian Brandenburg welcomed members.   New member, Christina R-Westhouse and returning 
member, Janice Pittam, were welcomed and presented with their badges. 
 
Minutes of Previous Meeting held on 15 April 2010 were moved by Brian Brandenburg, seconded by Lyn 
Shanks.   
 
Correspondence inwards and outwards, for April 2010, was presented by Debbie Tearle for Lena 
McCreadie. The correspondence had been accepted and endorsed at the committee meeting held on 
Thursday 6 May  2010. 
 
Financial Report for April 2010, was presented by Jan Parnell for Sandy Liddle. 
    General Account: Opening Balance at 1 April 2010 $ 5,540.12 
    Receipts: $ 1,281.87     Expenses: $ 258.86 
    Balance at 30 April  2010     $  6,563.13 
                 
    Investment Account      $25,000.00  
   Total Funds:      $31,563.13           
 
Resource Centre:  
The mystery photograph this month was of the Rotary Paul Harris Plaque located  in the middle of 
Bandstand Park, opposite Picton Parade.  Members were advised of the History Queensland Fair to be held 
at Cleveland on Sunday 23 May and volunteers sought for duty. 
 
Tours:  Brian outlined the itinerary for the tour to the Nanango district on Saturday 26 June, and sought 
more bookings.    
 
Supper Roster:  Volunteers were requested for the October meeting. 
  
Oral History:  Four places are still available for the workshop will be Saturday 31 July.  
 
General Business: 
A Cancer Morning Tea is being held at Wondall Gardens on Thursday 27 May from 10 – 11.30am. 
 
Spot Speaker, Shirley Jeffries, talked of her life experiences whilst growing up in Wynnum. 
  
Speaker, Steve Maggs, the Manager of Victoria Point Cinema Complex and a member of the Historical 
Cinema Club gave an interesting illustrated talk on the cinemas throughout Queensland, though had to 
educated about the early cinemas in the Wynnum Manly district.  
 
The Lucky Door Prize ($5) was won by Shirley Jeffries, the Membership Draw ($5) by Les Greenhill and 
the Raffles by Christina R-Waterhouse and Lyla Feige.  
 
A delicious supper was donated by Lyla Feige, Sherley Williams and Noela Stratton. 
 
 
 

Jill Greenhill, Minute Secretary 

Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc. 
 

MINUTES OF GENERAL MEETING 
20 May 2010 

 
(held in the Ambulance Museum Auditorium, Corner Cedar Street and Tingal Road) 
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Do you know that the Wynnum Manly Historical Society holds the following resources in the Resource Centre for members to use 
for free?  The friendly volunteers on duty will be more than happy to assist you with use of the equipment.   
 
Microfiche Microfilm

Aldine History of Queensland 1888 

Births Deaths & Marriages in Queensland 
 Pioneer Index 1829 – 1889 
 Federation Index 1890 – 1914 

Commonwealth Electoral Roll 
 Wynnum Manly 1903 – 1989 
 Hemmant 1903 – 1982 

Peter Spicer’s Moreton Bay Diaries 1828 – 1949 

Queensland Post Office Directories 1868 – 1949 

Queensland Government Gazette 1859 – 1869 

Queensland Land Records 1856 – 1859 

St Helena Diary 1897 – 1910 

Wynnum Herald 12.01.1946 – 12.07.1967 

Queensland State Electoral Rolls 1860 - 1910 

 

MICROFICHE AND MICROFILM RESOURCES HELD BY WMHS  
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Why not own a smart maroon WMHS polo shirt - only $22?  Or a maroon WMHS spray jacket - 
$35.00?  Or a maroon WMHS warm fleecy zip up jacket for winter - $35.00? 

For those of you who cannot make it into the Resource Centre, below is a list of books which the Society has for sale.  If you would 
like to purchase any of these books, please contact Jill Greenhill.  Some of these authors offer a part donation to the Wynnum 
Manly Historical Society from book sales to Society members.  This is a good way to help support your Society. 
 

Author  Title  Publication 
year 

Cost 

Beitz, Myrtle  Mangroves to moorings revisited 2005 $ 35.00

Beitz, Myrtle  A quick tour around Wynnum, Manly, Lota 2006 Donation

Davenport, 
Winifred & 
Mottram, Betty 

Early shipping in Moreton Bay: June 1846 - December 1859, 
Volume 1 

1998 $ 20.00

Davenport, 
Winifred & 
Mottram, Betty 

Early shipping in Moreton Bay: January 1860 – December 1863, 
Volume 2 (2nd ed) 

2002 $ 20.00

Nalder, Robyn  From sapling to kero tin: A peek at Gumdale’s past 2004 $ 15.00

Nock, Betty  History of music in the Wynnum and Manly area 1900-1997 1998 $   5.00

Nock, Betty  History of arts in the Wynnum and Manly area 1900-2003 2005 $   5.00

SHIRTS AND BADGES 

RESOURCES FOR SALE 

 
Polo shirts in all sizes available now in the Resource Room so come and try one on.  . 
 
Do you have the new badge -$10? 
 

Contact Jill (3393 3208) to order. 
  



 
 
 
 

Calendar of WYNNUM MANLY HISTORICAL SOCIETY events 
 
 
 

June 2010 July 2010 August 2010 

Thursday, 17th 7.30pm 

JUNE GENERAL MEETING 

Where: Ambulance Museum Auditorium 
 Cnr Cedar St & Tingal Rd 

Speakers:    Noela Stratton 
   The Bell 
Speaker:   Keith Bolton 
   The Maritime Museum 

Visitors welcome. 

Cost:  Gold coin donation 

Thursday, 15th 7.30pm 

JULY GENERAL MEETING 

Where: Ambulance Museum Auditorium 
 Cnr Cedar St & Tingal Road 

Speakers:  To be advised 

 

Visitors welcome. 

Cost:  Gold coin donation 

Sunday, 8th 10am - ??? 

GET TO KNOW MEMBERS 

Where:  Croquet Club, 
 Colina Street 
 Wynnum 
 
The fun commences at 10am with Learn to 
Play croquet lessons.  Then at 12 noon a 
BBQ lunch will be provided. 

All members welcome. 

Thursday, 24th 10am 

MORNING TEA AT WYNNUM LIBRARY 

Where: Wynnum Library 
 66 Bay Terrace 
 
 
 
Speaker: TO BE ADVISED 

Cost: Free 

Thursday, 29th 10am 

MORNING TEA AT WYNNUM LIBRARY 

Where: Wynnum Library 
 66 Bay Terrace 
 
 
 
Speaker”  TO BE ADVISED 
 
 
Cost:  Free 

 
Thursday, 19th 7.30pm 

AUGUST GENERAL MEETING 

Where: Ambulance Museum Auditorium 
 Cnr Cedar St & Tingal Road 

Speakers:  To be advised 

Visitors welcome. 

Cost:  Gold coin donation 
 

Saturday, 26th 8am – 5pm 

HERITAGE BUS TOUR 

To Nanango 

with lunch at historic Ringsfield House. 

Bookings now open at the Resource Centre 
or at the June general meeting. 

Cost:   $30.00 plus lunch additional as below 

Lunch:  Choice 1: Soup, roll & dessert 
 Cost: $10.00 
 
Lunch:  Choice 2:  Beef or quiche and salad 
 and dessert 
 Cost:  $14.00 

Saturday, 31st 10am – 4pm 

ORAL HISTORY WORKSHOP 

Where: Ambulance Museum Auditorium 
 Cnr Cedar St & Tingal Rd 
 Wynnum 

Dr Helen Klaebe will be running this full day oral 
history workshop designed specifically to meet 
the needs of the Wynnum Manly Historical 
Society. 

Cost:  Members - $20.00 per person.  Morning 
tea and lunch provided. 

 

Thursday, 26th 10am 

MORNING TEA AT WYNNUM LIBRARY 

Where: Wynnum Library 
 66 Bay Terrace 
 
 
 
Speaker”  TO BE ADVISED 
 
 

Cost:  Free 
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June 2010 July 2010 August 2010

12th and 13th  

HISTORY ALIVE AT FORT LYTTON 

Where: Fort Lytton 

Further details available from the Resource 
Centre or from Fort Lytton. 

Tuesday, 20th 10am – 11am 

ARCHIVES SEARCH 

Where: Queensland State Archives 
 Lecture Theatre 2 
 435 Compton Road 
 Runcorn 

This seminar provides researchers with an 
introduction to the State Archives searchable 
catalogue which can be accessed online or in 
the Public Search Room at the State Archives. 

Bookings:  Phone 3131 7777 

Tea and coffee available following seminar. 

Cost: Free 

Tuesday, 3rd 2pm – 4pm 

GETTING STARTED 

Where: Queensland State Archives 
 Lecture Theatre 2 
 435 Compton Road 
 Runcorn 

Ever wanted to do some research at the 
Queensland State Archives and not been 
sure how to start.  This seminar is for you.  
An experienced QSA reference archivist 
will tell you about the collection and how 
best to find the information you are 
seeking.  A short tour is included. 

To book phone 3131 777. 

Cost:  Free. 

Wednesday, 16th 10am – 11am 
Saturday, 19th  

ANGLO-CELTIC MIGRATION: TRACING 
BRITISH, SCOTTISH, IRISH AND WELSH 

MIGRANTS 

Where: National Archives of Australia 
 16 Corporate Drive 
 Cannon Hill 

‘Australia must have more people – and of the 
right sort’, Prime Minister Hughes, 1918.  
From convicts to the White Australia Policy, 
Australia actively sought Anglo-Celtic 
migrants.  Learn about resources for finding 
your Anglo-Celtic migrant roots. 

Bookings: Phone 3249 4226 or email 
events@naa.gov.au 

 
Cost:   Free. 

Wednesday, 21st 12.30pm 

PHOTOGRAPHY AND ABORIGINAL IDENTIY 
IN SOUTH-EAST QUEENSLAND WITH 

MICHAEL AIRD 

Where: State Library of Qld 
 Auditorium 2, Level 2 
 South Bank. 

When looking at photographs of Aborigines 
taken over 100 years ago, the viewer often 
considers the huge changes to Aboriginal 
society and the landscape.  This is especially 
true when considering photographs that come 
from areas such as South-East Queensland, an 
area that is now highly urbanised.  Regardless 
of the change that has occurred to the 
landscape and to Aboriginal culture, historical 
photographs have played an important role in 
enabling Aboriginal people to assert their 
connection to community and country.  The 
presenter discusses the various research 
methods he has used to identify people in 
historical photos.  He will also talk about how 
Aboriginal community members have played an 
important role in helping attach valuable 
information to these photos. 

Bookings NOT required. 

Cost: Free 

Thursday, 5th 1pm  

CONSERVATION CLINIC 

Where: State Library of Queensland 
 Meeting Room 1A, Level 1 
 South Bank. 

Do you have a rare book, artwork on paper, 
manuscript, document, map, old 
photograph, film or object that you want to 
know how to care for correctly at home?  If 
so, come along to the State Library for a 
one-on-one 15 minute consultation with 
professional conservation staff who will 
help you to maximise the longevity of the 
item.   

Bookings essential on 3842 9069 

Cost:  Free. 

Wednesday, 16th 12.30pm 

LIQUID GOLD: HOW THE GREAT 
ARTESIAN BASIN SHAPED THE 

DEVELOPMENT OF QLD  

Where: State Library of Qld 
 Auditorium 2, 
 South Bank. 

Thom Blake, professional historian & heritage 
consultant, talks about the history of the Great 
Artesian Basin. 

No bookings required. 

Cost:  Free 

Saturday, 24th TBA 

“CHRISTMAS IN JULY” 

Where: Lota House 
 Lota 
 
Come along and celebrate Christmas in July at 
historic Lota House.  Why not get a table of 
friends together?   
 
 
Bookings essential:  Ph Myrtle Beitz 3396 4711 
 
Cost:  $35.00 

 

Calendar of other community events of interest 
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______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 

Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc. 
 
 
 

Our aim is to gather and record local history before it is lost 
 
 
 
 

Visit us online at:   www.wmhs.org.au 
 

 
 
______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Membership application forms are available from the Resource Centre, Civic Centre, 7/66 Bay Tce, Wynnum. 
 
Membership costs per year (1 January to 31 December):- 
 

Single $15.00   Family $25.00   High School student $5.00 
 
PLEASE NOTE:  There is a joining fee of $10.00 per person which covers the cost of a membership name badge. 
 
 
 
Deadline for newsletter submissions: By Sunday, 4 July 2010 for July 2010 issue. 
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